
Trump is right, election can
be rigged and vote fraud is
real
It is a sign of the times that the absence of meaningful ID
requirements in many states leaves our voting process
vulnerable to fraud and allows legal votes to be cancelled out
by illegally cast ballots. —Virgil Goode

It is enough that the people know there was an election. The
people who cast the votes decide nothing. The people who count
the votes decide everything. —Joseph Stalin

Remember the Deal

Oh yes, there have been multiple stories about how the
machines can be manipulated. Votes can be misrecorded, boxes
stuffed, destruction or invalidation of ballots, hardware and
software tampered with…there’s dozens of ways to cheat the
public and destroy a candidate chosen by the people.

And then there are double deals. That’s where Republican
Howard Baker got together with Democrat Robert Byrd, and
Baker’s sellout is still haunting America! See my previous
article, Voter Fraud, Thank Howard Baker.

In 1982, Republican Senator Howard Baker of Tennessee,
entered into an agreement with Democrat and former Klansman,
Senator Robert Byrd of West Virginia. The agreement they made,
in effect, barred Republicans from pursuing suspected cases of
voter fraud without first getting a federal court’s approval.
This agreement is good until December 1, 2017. I highly doubt
that some leader won’t extend this insane arrangement for
another 35 years.

Take note! Fortunately, this agreement does not bind GOP state
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committees. 

Nehlen v. Ryan Primary

Absolutely voter fraud does exist. Look at the recent primary
in Wisconsin where Paul Nehlen was leading at 49% to Ryan’s
41%. Paul Ryan had tanked! Yet, we end up with Paul Ryan
again, and with 76% of the vote. Something is definitely
rotten in Denmark! Here is the Wisconsin approved voting
equipment.

Businessman Paul Nehlen may have been swamped by House Speaker
Paul Ryan, and perhaps voter fraud, in a Republican primary
last week, but he’s not done with politics just yet. The 47-
year-old will now serve as chairman of a new political action
committee supporting GOP presidential nominee Donald Trump.

Yes, Virginia, Vote Fraud Exists

Roger Stone said the following on the Milo Yiannopoulos show:

I think we all know, that in this day and age, a computer can
do anything. These voter machines are essentially a computer.
Who is to say they could not be rigged?” asked Roger Stone on
the topic of voter fraud.

“There’s a mathematician called Richard Charnin, a very
eccentric fellow. Last time I met him he was wearing a ski
jacket in 90-degree weather, he’s one of those. He’s also
brilliant.”

“He’s a retired mathematician and he’s a genius. He’s written
an extensive monograph on how every election in the state of
Wisconsin (think Nehlen v. Ryan) in the last decade has been
stolen, and you figure this out by comparing the polling, on a
district by district basis, to the results, and then you’ll
find a swing that is mathematically impossible,” Stone
claimed. “In other words, you were losing a given precinct by
four points, and then you’ll win it by twelve. Such a swing is
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unlikely to say the least.”

“The elections are rigged for one entity or another. So, who
are the perpetrators? The perpetrators are the people who
manufacture and sell these machines. The most common
electronic voting machine, which is really just a computer, is
a company called Diebold,” Stone replied.

“Diebold’s top executives and owners of the company are major
donors to the Bush’s. Is this a major factor on how George W.
Bush quite improbably beat John Kerry?” 

“I think we have widespread voter fraud, but the first thing
that Trump needs to do is begin talking about it constantly,”
Stone said. “He needs to say for example, ‘I am leading in
Florida. The polls all show it. If I lose Florida, we will
know that there’s voter fraud. If there’s voter fraud, this
election will be illegitimate, the election of the winner will
be illegitimate, we will have a constitutional crisis,
widespread civil disobedience, and the government will no
longer be the government.’”

“If you can’t have an honest election, nothing else counts,”
he continued. “I think he’s gotta put them on notice that
their inauguration will be a rhetorical, and when I mean civil
disobedience, not violence, but it will be a bloodbath. The
government will be shut down if they attempt to steal this and
swear Hillary in. No, we will not stand for it. We will not
stand for it.”

Check out Roger’s latest article in The Hill, Can the 2016
Election be Rigged? You Bet

Hacking the Machines

A ragtag group of obsessive tech experts is warning that
stealing the ultimate prize—victory on Nov. 8—would be child’s
play in the article, How to Hack an Election in Seven Minutes.
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We know there will be a strong attempt to steal this election.
As we’ve seen with both parties in this race, they are
determined to keep the globalists in power, and will use any
means to do just that. The following eight-minute video
clarifies how very easily an election can be stolen. I
strongly urge you to watch it.

Diebold accused this gentleman of foolishness, and apparent
negligence, insisting that only authorized persons should test
their systems for security. They said that the hack was
equivalent to leaving your car unlocked, with the windows down
and the keys left in the ignition.

However, scientists at Berkeley University confirmed the
findings on this video. In fact, they discovered 16 further
security flaws in Diebold’s touch screen machines. Diebold
claims they’ve updated their software to make it even more
secure. They also insist that their electronic voting systems
are more accurate than their predecessors. But we must
ask, “Why can votes be altered without leaving a trace?”

The Diebold Machine Fraud

An article in Politico states,

Donald Trump’s campaign is seeking to recruit “election
observers” following the Republican nominee’s repeated claims
that the general election is “rigged.”

In a move that’s unprecedented in a presidential election,
the campaign late this week launched a page on its website
proclaiming, “Help Me Stop Crooked Hillary from Rigging This
Election! Please fill out this form to receive more
information about becoming a volunteer Trump Election
Observer.”

Unfortunately, what Mr. Trump doesn’t understand is that most
of the fraud is perpetrated by the voting machines themselves,
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and he had better be talking about it.

Despite many groups like True the vote, Judicial Watch,
Defend the Vote, Show ID to Vote, and many others who work to
allow only registered legal voters into the voting booths,
these groups do nothing to validate that the machines are not
programmed to spew out false results. The worst culprit
machines are Diebold, and Diebold controls 40% of America’s
precincts, and again, they are major donors to the globalist
Bush’s. 

Election observers are fine, but how do they know anything
about the inner workings of the machines, and who has
programmed them? In the documentary, Hacking Democracy, which
I strongly urge everyone to watch, it shows how easily it is
for programmers to put malicious software into the computer
that adds up the votes. Unfortunately, we do not have anyone
who actually checks the validity of the very computers who
tally our votes. How do we know the votes are even counted
correctly by that same computer? This documentary states:

Inside the voting machine, there is not a person taking
dictation as to our votes, but there are lots of people
involved in writing the software, and lots of people who
could have touched the software before it went into the
machine. If one of those people put something malicious in
the software, and it’s distributed to all the machines, then
that one person could be responsible for the change of tens
of thousands of votes, maybe even hundreds of thousands
across the country. That’s a very dangerous situation.

It is a secret how these voting machines actually work. The
companies that make them keep it a secret. None of the
computer scientists felt they could even look at the code,
because the code was supposed to be a secret. The
certification labs who examine it keep their process a secret
of what they do. Even the election officials who buy the
equipment are prohibited by their contract from ever looking
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to see how it works.

Conclusion

Proving our votes can be stolen without a trace culminates in
a duel between Diebold voting machines and a computer hacker
from Finland—with America’s democracy at stake. “Hacking
Democracy” has been broadcast many times on HBO, exposing the
dangers of the voting machines used in America’s mid-term and
presidential elections. Electronic voting machines count
almost 100% of America’s votes in county, state and federal
elections. The Diebold voting machines and their hackable
software are still used today in twenty-seven states. The
security holes and complete lack of transparency still pose an
extraordinary risk to US elections.

Election officials need to be more demanding of the vendors as
to the technical specifications of this equipment. The vendors
are driving the process of voting technology in the United
States. It would be far better if citizens were to select
technology that satisfies their needs.

Unfortunately, Donald J. Trump can hire thousands of observers
for each polling place, but they will never see the real fraud
being perpetrated by the very machines which count the votes.

It is up to all of us to flood the polls this November, and to
constantly talk about the fraud which has been proven over and
over again with these Diebold machines. As always, our
politicians will do nothing. We simply must demand that
citizens select the technology we want, and without
computerized machines, and it is mandatory that Trump
supporters get to the polls in droves.

Roger Stone’s best advice, “The single best thing that the
Trump people can do is to register a million new voters in the
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ten swing States. What I would do is take the margin by which
Romney lost, double it. That would be my target for new
registration.”


